
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
HIPAA Special Enrollment Rights 

 
If you are declining enrollment for yourself or your dependents (including your spouse) because of other health 
insurance or group health plan coverage, you may be able to enroll yourself and your dependents in this plan if you 
or your dependents lose eligibility for that other coverage (or if the employer stops contributing toward your or your 
dependents’ other coverage). However, you must request enrollment within “30 days” after you or your 
dependents’ other coverage ends (or after the employer stops contributing toward the other coverage).  In addition, 
if you have a new dependent as a result of marriage, birth, adoption, or placement for adoption, you may be able 
to enroll yourself and your dependents. However, you must request enrollment within 30 days after the marriage, 
birth, adoption, or placement for adoption.  To request special enrollment or obtain more information, contact the 
Human Resources Department.  
 
 
 

Reminder of Availability of HIPAA Privacy Notice 
 

The Plan Sponsor maintains the HIPAA Notice of Privacy Practices for the Plan, which describes how health 
information about you may be used and disclosed.  You may obtain a copy of our HIPAA Notice of Privacy Practices 
by contacting the Plan Sponsor or Privacy Officer by writing to your employer.    

 
 
 
* These are notices we are required to share. However, we do not have any additional information 
regarding this information. If you need more information, call the number above. 
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